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AWAY FROM BASE COURSES
If a group is programmed to participate in a course that involves 1 or more nights away from base the following considerations will apply.

Local “mini” expeditions
Where the expedition / trip is located within Ireland and only lasts a couple of nights, the instructor leading the expedition or trip must document the proposed route or estimated locations where they are proposing to be based on the away course pro-forma
These of course may vary according to weather, water levels in rivers and other factors. The route should then be placed in the daily meeting file.  
The instructor in charge should use the “Spot” GPS system or a text/email to the Duty Instructor, to confirm that everything is OK at the end of each day. This should be recorded and acknowledged.
However, it is recognised that this may not always be possible and a lack of communication is not necessarily a cause for alarm. However, if no contact has been received the duty instructor must inform the centre manager or a senior member of staff as per the contact list.

It should be noted that TNOC clearly employs and engages very competent and experienced staff that have appropriate skills and equipment to manage self-sufficient off site expeditions.
Larger scale national or international expeditions
A pro-forma for expeditions should be made out documenting the following information:

1. Flight / ferry details

2. Name and mobile no of lead and other instructors

3. Names, contact numbers and passport numbers (if appropriate) for all group members

4. Location of “base” and contact no (Note this may not be applicable where a “wild” expedition is being undertaken)

5. Proposed itinerary and/or route.
6. Off the mountain / water date (if applicable).
The folder in the instructors’ office must also contain the booking / health declaration forms of all such participants.

This information should be placed on the board in the instructors’ office, a copy given to the centre manager and a copy taken with the instructor in charge.

The instructor in charge should use the “Spot” GPS system or a text/email to the Duty Instructor (spot@tollymore.com), to confirm that everything is OK at the end of each day. This should be acknowledged and recorded. 

However, it is recognised that this may not always be possible and a lack of communication is not necessarily a cause for alarm.
On return to the centre the proposed route / itinerary should be updated to reflect the actual programme before filing.
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